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Dates for the Diary Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

We know that some of you have experienced bullying in the past 
and can be triggered when you hear about this word. There is little 
doubt that bullies are not kind to others. They may repeatedly push, 
kick and call people names. They also might engage in 
cyberbullying, relational aggression or countless other actions. But 
what many people do not realise is that not every unkind thing a 
child does constitutes bullying. Children, especially young children, 
are still learning how to get along with others. They need parents, 
teachers and other adults to model kindness, conflict resolution, 
inclusion, and responsibility. 
Children may occasionally do or say something that is hurtful. And 
while it is important to address the behaviour, it is inappropriate to 
label them a bully. Instead, try to distinguish between hurtful or 
unkind behaviour and bullying behaviour. 
For something to constitute bullying, it must contain three elements:  

 an imbalance of power, 

 a repetition of hurtful behaviour,  

 an intention to inflict harm. 
We are asking that parents and carers choose their words carefully 
when discussing this sensitive matter.  
Sometimes children who have underlying needs are labelled as 
“naughty” It is vital that we do not judge others but try to understand 
the behaviour. This is the case with regard to autism. Please watch 
this video clip that Mr Read has shared with the school staff.  

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aPknwW8mPAM  
 

Thank you to everyone who dares to dress differently tomorrow. 
Stay safe this Easter we look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 19th 

April.  
 

Selina Frazer & Michael Kaitell, 
Co-Headteachers 

Spring Term 2022 
 

Friday 1st April – Last day for all children 
Saturday 2nd April – Ramadan commences 
Saturday 2nd April – World Autism 
Awareness Day 
Monday 4th to Monday 18th April – Easter 
Holidays 
 

*************************************************** 
Summer Term 2022 
 

Tuesday 19th April – All pupils return to 
school. 
Tuesday 19th April – 4E & 4G swimming 
 

Year 4 - Swimming Request 

 

Please make sure 
earrings are removed 
on swimming days as 
they are not permitted 
to be worn in the pool. 

Class Certificate Attendance 
Congratulations and well done to the recipients 

of the Spring Term Class Certificate 

 

Congratulations to 2M in Key Stage 1 who achieved 97.41% 
this week and to 3G in Key Stage 2 with 100% 
 

Class 
Attendance 

% 
Class 

Attendance 
% 

Class 
Attendance 

% 

RB - 2M 97.41 4R 96.67 

RH - 2T 94.40 5N 89.42 

RR - 3D 94.79 5P 91.38 

1H 91.81 3G 100 5R 91.81 

1L 95.98 3T 94.23 6A 90.50 

1R 94.17 4E 95.09 6L 97.40 

2K 96.98 4G 96.30 6Y 94.27 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aPknwW8mPAM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aPknwW8mPAM


Parent Hub 

We would like all parents/carers to join us on Parent Hub.  

Parent Hub is a FREE app that helps keep you up to date with what’s going on at 
school. You’ll receive messages, pictures, documents and newsletters, all in one 
handy place. 

1. Download the Parent Hub app from your app store (iPhone or Android). 

2. Create yourself an account. 

3. Choose “Add a School” and enter: 

 @HuntersHallPS 

School Uniform 

School uniform can be purchased every Monday from 3:00-4:00pm in the dining 
hall. 
 

Uniform can also be purchased online: 
www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-
clubs/hunters-hall-primary/  
 

Or  

Telephone: 01992 763679 
Email: info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk 

Community Clean-up 

Gabriel, Blagovesta, Ioan, 
Sienna and Archie were 
part of the amazing group 
of 45 volunteers who 
helped in cleaning 
Mayesbrook park. A total of 
60 bags were collected! 
The kids were so excited to 
be part of the Campaign of 
Great British Spring Clean 
which takes place between 
25th March until 10th April.  
If every child who attended 
school in the UK were to 
pick up just one bag of litter 
during this period, it would 
remove 10.3 million bags of 
litter from our natural 
environment (source BBC 
Newsround). 
 
We are so proud of their 
hard work; they are a true 
example of how we can 
help our community to keep 
the environment clean. 
 
 

 

http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
mailto:info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk
https://www.parenthub.co.uk/


Ride for Freedom 

Gabriel Allet (pictured with Mr Kaitell) took part in the Ride for 
Freedom alongside Gordon Miller, Human Rights Advocate, on 
Friday 25th March 2022. The date's significance is because it is the 
UN International Day of Remembrance of the victims of Slavery and 
the Transatlantic Slave Trade.  
 
Ride for Freedoms Freewheel program empowers survivors of 
modern-day slavery to cycle by giving them bikes, helmets, lock, and 
lights. Ensuring they have cycling proficiency and road awareness 
training to support their physical and mental health, wellbeing, 
mobility, and independence. 
 
Starting at Dagenham & Redbridge FC. The route went via Barking 
Town Hall and several anti-slavery landmarks before finishing at the 
Buxton Memorial at Victoria Tower Gardens beside the Houses of 
Parliament, SW1. 
 
Councillor Darren Rodwell, Leader of Barking and Dagenham 
Council, who joined the cyclists at Dagenham & Redbridge FC, said, 
“This borough has historically led the way in fighting for justice, 
equality and decency, which is why we’re proud to support Gordon 

and his superb campaigning against the 
scourge of modern-day slavery and in their 
support for survivors.” 
 
Gordon Miller stated, “Slavery was 
abolished almost 200 years ago, in 1833, 
but modern slavery remains all around us, 
often hidden in plain sight. More than 40 
million people worldwide are enslaved at 
any given time and thousands in the U.K. 
Today, I’m delighted that Ride For 
Freedom and our Barking & Dagenham 
Freewheel Hub partners have come 
together to launch the Hub, and harness 
the universal appeal of cycling to unite our 
voices and advocate to ‘End Modern 
Slavery.” 
 
In the Summer Term, Gordon will be 
continuing his work around this subject 

area by visiting Hunters Hall Primary and providing further information to the school community. 
 



 

Reminder! 
 

 

Please remember to inform us of any changes 

to your address / telephone numbers. We 

need your correct details in case of 

emergencies and to allow you access to 

ParentHub.  

 



Easter Colouring 

 



RockSteady 

 

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/info-for-parents  

 
Call 0330 113 0330  

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/info-for-parents


New 3 Week Dinner Menu 

 
 

 



 

Healthy Packed Lunch 

 



Thrive Hub New Additions 

We have some exciting news in the thrive hub. 
 

Welcome our new additions to the thrive hub, they were so kindly donated by a 
wonderful charity knit-for-Nowt which consist of knitters and seamstresses from all 
over the UK. We would like to thank them for their amazing work and kindness. The 
children and staff are going to love working with them! 
 

9 Benefits of Puppet Play 

 Language Development. Children love to have 'conversations' with a puppet. ... 

 Social Development. ... 

 Emotional Development. ... 

 Listening Skills. ... 

 Motor Skills. ... 

 Building Self Confidence. ... 

 Creativity. ... 

 Story Telling and Sequencing. 

 



Thrive 

 



‘This Is Me’ Poetry Competition 

These children have been selected by Young Writers for the KS2 'This Is Me' Poetry competition. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 



LBBD Easter 

 

lbbd.gov.uk/free-holiday-activities


Easter Club 

 

 


